
 

 

Sacred Heart Pastoral Council 
October 24, 2017 

St. Isidore Catholic Center  
Approved Minutes  

 
Opening Prayer led by Annette - The building prayer   
 
Attendance: Fr. Burkle, Annette Uker, Marge Markham, Tom Thome, Keith 
Mayer, Mark Ringhofer, Steve Johnson, Clarence Kruse. Absent: Samantha 
Taets  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00p.m. by chairperson, Tom Thome.  Mark Ringhofer 
moved to accept minutes of previous meeting. Clarence Kruse gave the second. 
 
Capital Campaign Update:  Father sent an e-mail out with an update and 
pictures as to where we are at in the old gym. The pictures will be added to the 
website for all to see. The rest of the flooring should take about 3 weeks to finish 
up and then do the trim and the rest of the finishing touches.  Hopefully all will be 
completed by November 18th -19th at which time we can have a supper/breakfast 
so people can look around at all the new finishes.   
If all goes well and on schedule Thanksgiving mass will be in the new hall. 
Exterior footings have been poured and next week the blue duct will arrive and 
the concrete can be poured when that is in place. This was explained in the email 
Father sent out. Hoping the weather holds a bit longer to keep us on track. Next 
update meeting is scheduled for November 6th. 
 
A letter will be sent out to parishioners on what is going to be done in the garden 
area. There will be pavers sold for engraving at $100.00  
 
Building Committee and Finances:  No update 
 
Finance Report: None 
 
Pastoral Minister Report:   
Annette reported that there are not many new pledges coming in at this time. 
 
Fr. Burkle Report:  
There will be a letter sent out to the cluster asking if you can give your time and 
talent. 
It will list what is needed and information on those items.  
 
Old Business:   Handicap parking: 
Annette checked with Jerry Dunley and it is ok to have temporary handicap 
parking by the hall for masses. 
. 
 



 

 

New Business: 
 
Fundraisers: 
Tom Thome’s crosses for the organ fund have brought in $7,270.00 to date.  He 
has sold 150-160 crosses so far. 
 
Glenda Ross has made bowls and decorated plates to sell at a chicken noodle 
meal.  It would be $15.00 per bowl and then you get the meal. There was a 
discussion on kids pricing and Annette will talk with Glenda.  Parish Life will be in 
charge of this. Looking at Jan. 21 2018 at KC hall. Open to the public from 11:00 
-1:00 maybe 1:30. We may also have some auction items. Stained glass from 
doors were mentioned making them into sun catchers or something like that. 
 
There was talk on the 20 some stain glass windows that we will save and auction 
off at the Fall Festival. 
 
Naming the Parish Hall: 
Clarence Kruse made a motion for the name of ’Sacred Heart Parish Hall’. 
It was second by Steve Johnson and all were in favor. 
 
It will be put in the bulletin for ideas for naming the area that was the garden. We 
will narrow it down to 5 and then parish will vote on. 
 
Talked about tree trunk. Father will check on cost and if Pat Doyle can carve 
Sacred Heart Jesus out of it. More discussion on this later. 
 
Next meeting is January 23, 2017 at 7:00pm.  
    
Mark Ringhofer moved to adjourn and Keith Mayer second the meeting at 
8:06p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Marge Markham, Secretary 


